







Joint Information Center - JIC Release No. 88 April 23, 2020, 12:50 p.m. (ChST)

Profiles of Earlier Confirmed Cases; COVID-19 Test Pilot Project this Saturday; Abbott ID NOW Updates

Preliminary Profiles of Confirmed Cases

Profiles of COVID-19 cases include confirmed positive cases tested by the Department of Public Health and Social Services (DPHSS), probable cases of COVID-19, confirmed positive cases tested by the Naval Health Research Center (NHRC) in San Diego, U.S. Naval Hospital (USNH) Guam, Guam Memorial Hospital Authority (GMHA), and Diagnostic Laboratory Services (DLS).

One (1) additional case tested positive for SARS-CoV-2 through USNH Guam.

To date, there are 138 confirmed cases of COVID-19, with 126 recoveries and 5 deaths. The Joint Information Center reports fatalities of confirmed COVID-19 cases only. As this is an evolving situation, information is subject to change with little to no notice.

For updated information on COVID-19 cases on Guam, including residential villages of confirmed cases, visit the COVID-19 Dashboard at http://dphss.guam.gov/covid-19/.

MEDICAL STATUS		GENDER		RESIDENTIAL LOCATION		TRAVEL HISTORY*		AGE GROUP	
Stable: Hospitalized: Recovered: Deaths:	5 02 126 05	Female: Male:	74 64	North: Central: South: Homeless:	70 44 22 02	Dubai: Japan: Philippines: Singapore: U.S.: *Some cases t to more than o country		90+: 80-89: 70-79: 60-69: 50-59: 40-49: 30-39: 20-29: 10-19: 0-9:	01 04 11 35 25 24 15 14 08

COVID-19 Pilot Project Drive-Through/Walk-In Testing

DPHSS, in collaboration with the Government of Guam and federal and private partners, will launch a COVID-19 Pilot Project Drive-Through/Walk-In Testing of COVID-19 for residents who live in Sagan Linhanyan and Lower Astumbo, Dededo. The drive-through/walk-in testing will take place from 9 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. on Saturday, April 25 at the Astumbo Gym in Dededo. Testing is limited and is free and open to residents of Sagan Linhanyan and Lower Astumbo who meet the following criteria:

• Individuals with COVID-19 symptoms

• Multi-generational families in a household (parents, grandparents, great-grandparents, adult children, their children) with COVID-19 symptoms

DPHSS nurses and public health officials are canvassing the areas on Thursday and Friday to pre-screen residents and issue passes. A resident who meets the criteria for the pilot test will be issued an individual pass to enter the drive-through or walk-in line on Saturday for testing. Residents who show up on Saturday and do not have a pass, but exhibit COVID-19 symptoms or who are asymptomatic, will be given an informational leaflet and have their information collected by public health nurses. They will be contacted by DPHSS at a later time. This is a pilot program, with the intent to provide the service to more people in the future.

If you are experiencing symptoms consistent with COVID-19, please call your health care provider. If a patient does not have a regular health care provider, they can call any of the Community Health Centers or the DPHSS Medical Triage Hotline Phone Numbers listed below to report symptoms and obtain guidance from clinicians, or call 311.

- (671) 480-7859
- (671) 480-6760/3
- (671) 480-7883
- (671) 687-6170 (ADA Dedicated Number)

Abbott ID NOW Updates

The DPHSS Guam Public Health Laboratory (GPHL) is aware of inaccuracy of false negative results from the Abbott ID NOW laboratory instrument that tests for the virus for COVID-19. GPHL has not conducted any of its specimens in the viral transport 3mL dilution that would lead to a false negative.

The GPHL was updated on April 14 by the Abbott Point-of-Contact Technical Consultant Trainer that there are some false negatives due to how the specimens may be stored through the Viral Transport (3ML) Medium (VTM) Collection System. Dilution of swabs immersed in 3mL liquid/medium may have caused false-negatives. GPHL ran its validation tests using 1mL liquid/medium. The Abbott Technical Consultant Trainer acknowledged that GPHL's "validations went very well but that could be due in part to the fact that you're only using 1mL of VTM for each swab (whereas many of our customers are using 3mL)."

Since April 14, the GPHL has run 51 specimens with the Abbott ID NOW, with results of 50 negatives and 1 follow-up positive.

The GPHL will continue to accept 1 mL of VTM for each swab, which will minimize false negativity of the result and will yield higher accuracy and less false negativity. Abbott ID NOW COVID-19 Fact Sheets for healthcare providers are attached to all negative results, followed by a medical disclaimer stating that there is a possibility of false negativity for which patient follow up and repeat testing are recommended.

The GPHL is a bio-safety level two laboratory and has maintained certification under the Clinical Laboratory Improvement Amendments (CLIA) for decades. It also holds a certificate from the International Air Transport Association (IATA). The U.S. Centers for Medicare and

Medicaid Services (CMS) regulates all laboratory testing performed on humans in the U.S. through CLIA.

For inquiries on COVID-19, contact 311 through a local number, or call the Joint Information Center at (671) 478-0208/09/10.

-###-